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NOTICE OF CHANGED DATE FOR  

PUBLIC HEARING  
TO  

CONSIDER REISSUANCE OF EAST BAY COLLECTION SYSTEM PERMITS  
AND 

AMENDMENT OF CEASE & DESIST ORDER 
 

ALAMEDA AND CONTRA COSTA COUNTIES  
 

This is a notice of a change in date for a public hearing during which the Water Board 
will consider tentative permits for the Cities of Alameda, Albany, Berkeley, Emeryville, 
Oakland, and Piedmont; and Stege Sanitary District (hereinafter collectively referred to 
as Dischargers).  The tentative permits would prohibit the discharge of untreated or 
partially treated sewage from the Dischargers’ respective sewage collection systems. The 
tentative permits would also prohibit the Dischargers from causing or contributing to 
discharges of partially treated wastewater from East Bay Municipal Utility District’s 
(EBMUD) wet weather facilities. To ensure that a Cease & Desist Order from the 
Regional Water Board currently in effect on the Dischargers is consistent with this last 
prohibition, Regional Water Board staff has also prepared a tentative amendment to the 
Cease & Desist Order. The amendment would require that the City of Oakland shift its 
resources to projects that will reduce wet weather flows.   
 
The hearing was previously noticed for September 9, 2009. It is now rescheduled as 
follows:  
 

Time and Date:  9:00 a.m., November 18, 2009  
Location:  Auditorium, Elihu Harris State Building,  
 1515 Clay Street, Oakland  
 

The deadline to submit any and all written comments and evidence to be offered at the 
hearing is 5 p.m. on October 20, 2009. Other information in the previous public notice 
for this matter still applies. 
 
You may obtain additional information on this matter at 
www.waterboards.ca.gov/sanfranciscobay, or by contacting Robert Schlipf at (510) 622-
2478, or by e-mail at rschlipf@waterboards.ca.gov. 


